











The scene that follows shows a quarrel between some of the
numberless settlers who came up on the steamboats to settle
Minnesota and who are seen to the left leaving the fort for their
new homes on the prairies and in the Big Woods. Prairie
schooners carried hundreds of Minnesota families to their new
homes, both those that came all the way in teams and those that
made Fort Snelling their point of departure after arriving on
steamboats. Such an altercation as the one depicted serves to
recall the rule of the fist on the frontier and the need of a
fort as a silent reminder that there was a national government
operating over the region, despite the absence in early days of
local civil government.

The little lonesome prairie cabin of the next panel typifies
the frontier homes which dotted the area on and about Fort
Snelling reservation just before and during territory and early
statehood days. Past such typical American frontier homes
moved the sad trains of Indians, forced off their ancestral
homes by settlers, and leaving behind, as a mute reminder of a
life now gone forever, the whitening buffalo skull. The #ravois,
or crude vehicle used by the Indians for transportation, is shown
as hundreds of settlers saw it, pulled by a gaunt native pony.

The round tower remains with us, almost the sole man-made
reminder of all the scenes, people, and events of early Minne-
sota days suggested by the panels of the mural. In 1858 the
Fort Snelling Military Reservation was sold, but the Civil War
came on before the post had been completely dismantled, and
brought the fort back into effective use and final government
ownership again. Since that conflict Fort Snelling has remained
a regular army post. In the first World War it served primarily
as an induction post, and it is serving the same purpose in the
second World War. The murals in the Round Tower relate
only to the period before 1858.

About 1937 the commanding officer at Fort Snelling, Bri-
gadier General C. B. Hodges, conceived the idea of restoring
the old Round Tower to something like its original condition
and of making the interior a museum paying tribute to Fort
Snelling’s romantic past. With the consent of the War Depart-
ment, the efficient and enthusiastic support of officers of the
fort, and generous WPA assistance, he pushed the work for-
ward as long as he remained and has continued his deep interest
ever since. Since General Hodges’ departure from the fort other
commandants and officers have carried on the work enthusi-
astically and efficiently, and the Round Tower was opened as a
museum in the spring of 1941. Its displays are under the super-
vision of the Minnesota Historical Society, which changes them
from time to time. Objects presented to the museum are alsp
in the custody of the Society. The museum is open from 8:00
to 5:00 daily, and a sentinel is on guard during those hours.
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